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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

At 11:30 a.m. today, staff at Caldwell City Hall were processing the mail and noticed a large 

suspicious envelope. Employees believed the envelope could possibly contain dangerous 

materials. Employees immediately called the Caldwell Police. 

 

Out of an abundance of caution, officers temporarily evacuated City Hall. The Nampa Police 

Bomb Squad was called in and assisted with the preliminary investigation. After it was 

determined that no dangerous materials were inside the envelope, the evacuation order was 

lifted, and City Hall reopened to employees as well as the public at 1:00 p.m. 

 

The investigation is ongoing. There is no threat to the public. We want to thank the Nampa 

Police Bomb Squad for their partnership. 
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